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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 A really full and busy first week back! A big thank you to the 

parents and carers that took the time to attend the Parent  

Meetings this week.  

 As in most years, we have a focus on Parental  

Engagement as part of our School Development Plan. As Head, I 

am constantly frustrated by low expectations of what your children 

are able to achieve; while children may not reach óNational  

Standardsô, there is absolutely no excuse for children not making 

progress. This progress comes about from high quality teaching, 

from professionals that know your children well and are able to 

support them in their learning.  

 This year we are tweaking our approaches to the teaching 

of English and Maths in order to maximise every opportunity to 

learn and for children to make progress. We are introducing more  

teachers into Key Stage 2 to make classes smaller and focus 

learning. Teachers are excited and if they are excited, your  

children will be inspired. Please please help us to keep this  

momentum goingðyour children deserve it. 

 This week we have had training for our Lunchtime Supervi-

sors on delivering Positive Lunchtimes. The adults have been 

taught lots of games to help engage and secure constructive 

lunchtimes. 

 I must say a massive thank you again to all our amazing 

support staff that work with your children in class. 

 Finally, Warwickshire County Council is consulting with the 

public, professionals and partners on the services provided 

through the School Health & Wellbeing Service to ensure they are 

fit for purpose, good quality and meeting the needs of children and  

families in Warwickshire. 

Warwickshire County Council would like to hear your views on the 

School Health & Wellbeing Service. We would encourage you to 

visit the website and complete the survey before the closing date 

of 12th October 2018:   

ƘǧǇǎΥκκŀǎƪΦǿŀǊǿƛŎƪǎƘƛǊŜΦƎƻǾΦǳƪκǇǳōƭƛŎ-ƘŜŀƭǘƘκǎŎƘƻƻƭ-ƘŜŀƭǘƘ-

ŀƴŘ-ǿŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ-ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜκ  

Have a great weekend all. Kind regards, Mr Fance Head Teacher 
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